C 9 Communication CW(1) – March 5, 2024 Item No. 3

From: Anna Commisso < Anna. Commisso @vaughan.ca >

Sent: Sunday, March 3, 2024 10:40 AM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca

Subject: FW: [External] Re: Ward 4 eBulletin - Councillor Chris Ainsworth - March 1, 2024

See below, re: 8940 Bathurst St.

From: Mark McAlister <

Sent: Friday, March 1, 2024 12:22 PM

To: Anna Commisso < <u>Anna.Commisso@vaughan.ca</u>>

Subject: [External] Re: Ward 4 eBulletin - Councillor Chris Ainsworth - March 1, 2024

CAUTION! This is an external email. Verify the sender's email address and carefully examine any links or attachments before clicking. If you believe this may be a phishing email, please use the Phish Alert Button.

Chris:

I attended meetings on this topic sevetal years ago and listened to the diverse points of view. I was puzzled by terms like "standard built-form neighbourhood," and deeply upset by ignorant comments suggesting that the development would spread mental illness. I tried to join the Thornhill Woods group to learn more about their objections, but my application was denied because I do not own property here.

I welcome the proposed development. Like Hesperus, it will bring diverse new energies to our community.

Sincerely,

Mark

Mark McAlister